TOWN OF ELBRIDGE

TOWN BOARD MEETING

June 26, 2025


Minutes for the June 26, 2025 Town Board meeting. Supervisor Richardson called the meeting to order at 6:58 PM and led the Pledge of Allegiance. 

PRESENT:                                    Vernon Richardson, Supervisor

                                                        Todd Platten, Councilor

                                                        Doug Blumer, Councilor

                                                        Joe Farrugia, Councilor
ABSENT:                                       Mike Caron, Councilor
RECORDING CLERK:               Danielle Karlik, Town Clerk

OTHERS PRESENT:  Attorney Amelia McLean-Robertson, Deputy Clerk Deborah Blasko, Supervisor Secretary McKensey Minnig, Mary Jo Davis, Gabe Rosetti

ADOPT MINUTES:   On a motion by Councilor Platten, seconded by Councilor Farrugia the minutes from the Elbridge Town Board June 12, 2025 meeting and minutes from the June 17, 2025 Joint Municipal Water meeting were unanimously entered into record.
MOTION TO PAY BILLS: On a motion by Councilor Platten, seconded by councilor Blumer, General Bills Abstract #06, Vouchers #232-276, in the amount of $1,065,345.20 were ordered paid, and Highway Bills, Abstract #06, Vouchers #1085-1105, in the amount of $13,808.97 were ordered paid with a total disbursement of $1,079,154.17.

COMMUNICATIONS:

The Supervisors’ Association did not hold a meeting for the 2nd month in a row. There will not be another until September.
AES Solar has cancelled their project, on Kester Road, until further notice as they are not permitted to cross Forever Farm land for access.
RESOLUTION:

On a motion by Councilor Farrugia, seconded by Councilor Blumer, the following resolution was 

ADOPTED:
4 AYES Blumer Richardson Platten Farrugia


0 NAYS                        
Resolutions 62/25

The Elbridge Town Board resolves to hire A.J.P Tree Works LLC for the removal of an Ash tree at Quince cemetery for the cost of $1,200, contingent upon legal review of property agreement. 
COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Councilor Farrugia stated his departments were generally quiet. Senior Director Patrick is currently working with the state our Title VI Plan update. Historian Parkman has four historical markers that will be cleaned and painted and plans to work with the Highway Department in removing and replacing them once completed.
Councilor Blumer also did not have a lot to report on from his departments. The Planning Board continues to work with the Munroe House venue and has discussed the proposed paving of the driveway with an alternate concept of partial oil and stone. The venue has an August event and is working with the Planning Board in order to open. There is no CO from Codes at this time, and may not be one until the project is completed per the Board’s requirements.

Councilor Platten did not receive any word from the Assessing office to report on. The NYS appointments for all assessors will be ending this year and new appointments need to be made. Councilor Platten believes the current Assessor is interested in staying, but will discuss this further with the department, as well as the 6-year cyclical reval agreement made with the County.

The Environmental Committee continues to concentrate on the native garden and will connect with Trustee Simko. 

At the previous water meeting discussion took place in regards to the placement of a fire hydrant on Hamilton Road, and the use of a snowmobile trail. The cost to relocate the hydrant was not acceptable and the trail will have to be worked around.
Supervisor Richardson informed the Board that the apartment buildings on Route 5 are completed and all units are rented at this time. There has been discussion of adding another building.

AUDIENCE PARTICIPATION:

Mary Jo Davis inquired about the Wildwood site plan. She is concerned about the width of the driveway and emergency vehicles. There is also concern about signage and buildings being erected without permits. Councilor Blumer explained the process for zoning change needed on this property, explain that the owner has gone beyond the pervious issued permit and is in violation. 
Gabe Rosetti inquired about signage on Route 5 for the contractors working on water lines. His concern is they are misleading for traffic and feels they need to be corrected. He’d also like to know if any of the contractor has certified apprenticeship programs. Supervisor Richardson was unaware of any programs. Further discussion took place at this time.
EXECUTIVE SESSION:  
On a motion by Councilor Farrugia, seconded by Councilor Blumer, the Elbridge Town Board unanimously moved into Executive session at 7:43 PM to discuss personnel, Audit and handbook policy. Attorney McLean-Robertson agreed to record minutes for the remainder of the meeting. 

7:44 P.M. – Councilor Blumer made a motion to leave Executive Session, seconded by Councilor Platten.  Supervisor Richardson put the motion to a vote.  Passed unanimously.

ADJOURNMENT:
8:45 P.M. – Councilor Blumer made a motion to adjourn.  Councilor Platten seconded the motion.  Supervisor Richardson put the motion to a vote.  Passed unanimously.
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